TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE FOLLOW UP AND RECOMMENDATINS

Wednesday November 20th, 2024, Meeting

TC-24-30 – Bruce Bensen requests "Your Speed Is" and "Do Not Block Road" signage at Holly St and Hwy 43.

Discussion: Staff discussed current signage in this area. Any "Do Not Block Intersection" signs would need to be placed by ODOT as it is an ODOT road. PD noted during his time spent on Holly St he has not encountered any traffic. Staff believes this issue may be a result of the construction further down on Burns St and any traffic and/or speeding would be people who live in the neighborhood. Staff noted a speed study can be done.

Response: A speed study will be completed in the spring.

Reports/Staff action: The portable speed trailer was placed on Holly St. from January 6th 2025 until January 27th 2025. Traffic study was performed in January 2025 on Holly Street. Report found the average speed at 23mph and 85th percentile speed at 28mph. Based on these results, no additional measures are recommended for the area.

POLICE CHIEF

TSC RECOMMENDATIONS:

CITY ENGINEER

The Traffic Safety Committee does not recommend any action be taken.

OTT ENOTITEEN		I OLIOL OTTILI	
Erich Lais		Peter Mahuna	
Approved of Recommendation		Approved of Recommendation	
EL	3 31 25	PM	4-7-25
Initial	Date	Initial	Date
Comments:		Comment	ts:
		Commission	